Planed sale of the Junker & Halverscheid-Group to Yazaki EMEA

Liidenscheid, 16.05.2024

The shareholders of Junker & Halverscheid Formenbau GmbH & Co. KG and JuHa
Kunststoffverarbeitung GmbH & Co. KG, reached an agreement on May 15, 2024, to sell the entire
group to Yazaki Europe Middle East Africa N.V. (Yazaki EMEA, Oudsbergen - Belgium). The sale is
subject to approval by competition authorities and will only become effective after approval by the
relevant institutions.

The companies Junker & Halverscheid Formenbau GmbH & Co. KG (founded in 1974) and JuHa
Kunststoffverarbeitung GmbH & Co. KG (founded in 1983) - hereinafter referred to as the Junker &
Halverscheid Group - are still run as family businesses today. Around 170 people are currently
employed at the sole site in Liildenscheid.

The shareholders intend to sell the Junker & Halverscheid Group to Yazaki Europe Middle East Africa

N.V. (Yazaki EMEA, Oudsbergen - Belgium) in order to secure the success and further development of
the site.

Loyalty to the Liidenscheid site and, above all, to the employees, most of whom have been with the
company for a very long time, has always been very important to the shareholders. The decision was
made in favor of Yazaki Europe Middle East Africa N.V. (Yazaki EMEA, Oudsbergen - Belgium),

because, as a long-standing international customer, Yazaki will ensure the continuity of company and
employment. -
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